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Dear Mr. Engel'kens

On January 29, 1981 we reported, in accordance with
10 CFR 50.55(e), a potential deficiency involving 1-inch concrete
expansion anchors manufactured by HILTI Incorporated. The poten-tial deficiency was identified in a letter dated October 27, 1980
from H. L. Henkel of HILTI, Inc., a copy of which is enclosed.
This letter advised us that HILTI recently conducted in-house test.-
ing of the 1-inch diameter kwik-bolt mechanical expansion anchors.
These tests indicated lower ultimate tensile values than previously
published results from independent laboratory tests.

At the Diablo Canyon Plant, 1-inch anchors are used in
three separate applicationss (i) heating and ventilating equip-
ment, mechanical equipment supports and platforms; (ii) electrical
equipment and raceway supportsg and (iii) piping supports.

We are now evaluating the impact. of reduced ultimate
tensile values provided by HILTI, Inc. and, by April 11, 1981,willprovide further information and, if necessary, a program
and schedule for resolution of this concern.

Very truly yours,

Philip A. Crane~ Jr.
CC w/enc.s Service List '~it
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